2023-2024 Cafeteria 

The Scio Central School district is committed to providing every student enrolled with all the tools they need to succeed, including nutritious meals that everyone can enjoy. The Community Eligibility Provision program is offered through the New York Child Nutrition Department and allows the district to provide a free breakfast and lunch to every student!
Below are questions and answers regarding Community Eligibility Provision program.  

How does this program work?
The New York State Child Nutrition (CN) Department began this program several years ago with federal funding backing the program. School districts must be eligible based on their specific poverty rates and have to apply to CN for approval.

Does the school provide a second breakfast or lunch for free?  
No. The school only gets reimbursed from New York State on the first breakfast and lunch served. Families are responsible for payment of a second meal.

Can my child(ren) still bring their lunch ?
Yes. However, if they buy milk, it is the families’ responsibility to pay for the milk. 

How will ala carte items (pizza, nachos, chips, etc) be handled?
A la carte items will remain the same in that families are responsible for payment. 

Will the school district request a household application?
Yes. Other federally funded grants that the district receives are based on the district’s poverty levels. This data was gathered through the cafeteria free and reduced applications process. In order to continue to receive such grants, the income information still needs to be gathered. We encourage all families to submit applications as these play a crucial role I the district maintaining these grants!  


Cindy Winchell
Cafeteria Manager 
(585) 593-5510 ext 1500
